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 Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2025-26 Budget is 
delivering $3.9 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This targeted investment 
will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education. 

This includes an upgrade to Rouse Hill High School to provide additional fit-for-purpose classrooms 
and amenities. 

Project overview 

The upgrade will deliver a 2-storey building which will include 9 modern classrooms, 2 science labs, 
2 science classrooms and a flexible, collaborative learning area. 

Progress summary  

The planning pathway, a Review of Environmental Factors (REF) is now approved. Details on the 
approved activities can be viewed at edu.nsw.link/RouseHillHSREF . 

Patterson Building Group has been appointed as the construction contractor and it’s expected that 
work will start in late 2025.  

Next steps  

We have now progressed into the design finalisation phase prior to construction starting for the 
upgrade at Rouse Hill High School. 

The next steps will include:  

• Finalising the detailed design for the upgrade 

• Site establishment and enabling works - including putting up fencing and setting up site 
offices for the construction contractors.  
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More information 

You can find more information about the project at edu.nsw.link/RouseHillHS or by 
scanning the QR code.  

If you have any questions or feedback about this project, contact School 
Infrastructure on the details below. 
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